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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on May 9thth, 2023 at 7:00 pm.    The minutes from the April meetings were reviewed and approved by a motion by Al Bergquist and seconded by Jerry Johnson.   The treasurer report was reviewed and Conservation Fund’s negative balance was discussed.  Ed Clem did make a motion to move $17262.52 from the General Fund into the Conservation Fund.  This was passed by the board unanimously.  The treasurer’s report was also passed with a motion from Jerry Johnson and seconded by Wayne Jacobson.  
Jake Lorsung was present from City of Audubon Rescue.  He advised he would like the board to consider a ten percent increase, every year over the next three years.  This was discussed with Carl Malmstrom, Lake Eunice Attorney who advised this increase could be up the board discretion.  This request was discussed with the board-Jason Rosing would like to see language in the contract that states this increase MUST got directly to the volunteers.  Mr. Lorsung advised he can add that into the contract language.  Jason Rosing brought to motion this increase be increase, with this language and Ed Clem did second this.  
Julie Nelson was present to discuss Cormorant Meadow Road.  She stated last year the road did not get graded or sprayed.  She stated the right-hand side of the road is getting mushy and would like it looked at.  Jason Rosing will head out to the road tonight after the meeting.  
The spring road tour is completed.  
The board is needing a comprehensive assessment of the township signs.  Bryce and Dennis Bartunek were present to discuss their ability to put in signs for the township.  They have recently purchased the equipment needed.  Jerry Johnson advised the board did approve an assessment of the signs/roads many years ago.  The board directed Heather Anderson to contact the organization that completed that to see if they would come back.  The Bartunek’s did advise they would be willing to drive with the person that does the assessment to get a better understanding of the roads/signs and what needs to be done.  
Planning and Zoning:
15916 Blackhawk Road Lake Park MN and 19430 Co HWY 6 Audubon MN -Board has no concerns with these projects after reviewing
The board received a Letter from Taft-Attorney for Catherine and Doug Mark.  It is addressed to Becker County and just an FYI for the board.  Carl Malmstrom also has a copy. 
Minnesota Recovery Program Grant updates etc.-contractor, bidding etc.  We need to get two estimates and will bid let next month.  
Contracts for 2023 were reviewed and approved by the board.  
Chloride roads			Corbin Excavating
Cut out/Overlay Asphalt	Driveway Services
Signs				Bryce and Dennis Bartunek
Gravel				Driveway Services
Seal Coat			Becker County HWY Dept
The Lake Eunice Township website is not working-Heather Anderson is working on that.  
The board approved Laney’s coming and inspecting the furnace yearly, so we can maintain the warranty.    
This meeting was adjourned at 8:03 pm by motion from Al Bergquist and seconded by Ed Clem. 
_______________________________________________		____________________________________	
Heather Anderson, Township Clerk                                          Date                                                                    
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